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January 9, 2023, 
City Council Meeting    
 
A regular meeting of the Eaton Rapids City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street, on January 
9, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. 
       
Mayor Colestock called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present were Mayor Colestock and Councilpersons Steele, Nicholas, Robison, and Politza.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The invocation was given by Mayor Colestock. 
 
Steele moved, Politza seconded, PASSED, to approve the agenda with a correction to item 11. a.  
Resolution 2023-01 Local Officers Compensation Committee Determination. 
 
Steele moved, Politza seconded, PASSED, to approve the December 27, 2022 Worksession Minutes . 
 
Steele moved, Politza seconded, PASSED, to approve the December 27, 2022 Council Meeting Minutes. 
 
Steele moved, Robison seconded, PASSED, to approve the disbursements totaling $474,019.89. 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
Unfinished/Special Business:  

a. Bryonna Barton presented the Eaton Rapids Area District Library Annual Report. 
 
Items of Business: 

a. Steele moved, Robison seconded, to adopt Resolution 2023-01 To Establish Mayor and City Council 
Compensation adding language that special meetings can also be called by two (2) Council 
Members. PASSED by roll call vote: 
Yeas:  Steele, Robison, Politza, Nicholas, Colestock 

Nays: 0 

Absent: 0 

 
Public Comments:  
County commissioner Rogers presented a copy of the Community Mental Health Director’s Report. 
 
Reports:   

a. Staff-  
City Manager Ridge reported that the equipment to complete the card reader system has come in.  
She advised of the Match on Main Grant opportunity.  She thanked Leigh Tyler for her hard work 
last week.  She thanked Bryonna Barton for presenting tonight. She thanked Commissioner Rogers 
for attending and advised that she looks forward to collaborating with her in the future. 
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b. Council- 
Councilman Steele reported that he attended the Fill A Cop Car Event.  He commented that he was 
impressed with the turnout and donations received.  

c. Mayor-  
Mayor Colestock gave a shout out to the Chiefs for organizing the Fill A Cop Car Event.  It was great 
event and over $1,000.00 was raised and a lot of food was collected for Hearts and Hands.  She 
reported that DDA will meet this Friday for their meeting and Main Street training.  They will discuss 
the program.  She requested that Department Heads forward their department 2022 highlights for 
the State of City Address.  She reported that there are still several opportunities for the public to 
participate on a City Board or Commission. 
 

 
Steele moved, Robison seconded, PASSED, to adjourn.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Pamela Colestock, Mayor               Laura Boomer, City Clerk 


